
Big Springs Neighborhood Watch

April 7, 2011

Olivia Hoens welcomed the members and invited everyone to enjoy some cookies before the meeting began.  She then introduced our speaker for the evening, Don Richardson, a master gardener.  Mr. Richardson shared an interesting presentation about trees and shrubs with our group.  

The minutes of the meeting were read and approved.  The treasurer’s report was given and approved.  We have a balance of $357.18.

During a discussion of unfinished business, we learned that the CERT training is waiting for materials to arrive.  We will be contacted when that training is scheduled.

There was a robbery at the corner of Jacobs and Cedar Grove Road about 1 1/2 weeks ago.  Two guys were in a white pick up truck.  We were encouraged to be watching out for the truck.  Charlie Comstock talked about a white jeep with a trailer that has also been around the neighborhood.

It was decided that it would simplify dues to all be paid at the beginning of each year.  Nancy Woolfolk, our treasurer, will let us know when dues need to be paid and the amount to get us to the end of the year.

The condition of our Neighborhood Watch signs was discussed.  Tom Strickland will inventory our signs and see which ones need to be replaced.

The next meeting will be June 16th at 7:00 pm.  We will have a pot-luck supper.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20.

Respectfully submitted

Linda Cox

Treasurer


